

Care Centre Update - November 24, 2020 2:00pm

Our next TOWN HALL Meeting will be held on Dec. 2nd, 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm. If you would like to attend please register HERE to receive the link to the meeting.

Trinity Village Care Centre as of today is no longer able to offer the swab clinic to Caregivers due to Local Public Health Unit Level ORANGE-Restrict and RED-Control weekly staff swabs.

In order to qualify as a caregiver, you are now required to show proof of a Negative test result weekly.

Waterloo Region update as of November 24, 2020 is that the region is in an Red – Control Level

We received a message from Dr. Hsiu-Li Wang on November 16, 2020

The risk of acquiring COVID-19 infection is increasing in Waterloo Region. This means the spread and circulation of COVID-19 has significantly increased in Waterloo Region.

Dr. Hsiu-Li Wang is recommending that all Long-Term Care Homes in Waterloo Region take the following actions by Monday, November 16, 2020 at 12:01 a.m.

- Discontinue all indoor visits with residents by "general visitors", regardless of whether the facility is currently experiencing an outbreak of a communicable disease;
- Limit all indoor visits with residents to one (1) "essential visitor" at a time, regardless of whether the facility is currently experiencing an outbreak of a communicable disease;
- Discontinue "short-stay and temporary absences" for residents except for medical or compassionate reasons, regardless of whether the facility is currently experiencing an outbreak of a communicable disease.
- Continue to follow all other precautions and procedures outlines in Directive #3 for Long-Term Care Homes under the Long-Term Care Homes Act, 2007 issued under Section 77.7 of the Health Protection and Promotion Act, R.S.O. 1990, c.H.7 (October 14, 2020 or as current)

Please continue to check the Website "Latest News" Care Centre TAB for updates – Thank you

Respectfully yours,

Debby Riepert

